
LIVONIA PUBLIC SCHOOLS 
BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING 

March 22, 2021 
 
 
 
TOPIC: Approval of Bid Results for Central Office Renovation  
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
Move that the Board of Education of the Livonia Public Schools School District approve 
the recommendation from the Owner’s Representative, Plante Moran CRESA, to 
approve the construction project for the Central Office Administration Building 
Renovation – General Contracting Services to Braun Construction Group, Farmington 
Hills, Michigan, in the amount of $2,210,304.00, plus a 10% contingency in the amount 
of $221,030.00, for a total project amount of $2,431,334.00, and authorize the 
Superintendent or her designee to negotiate and execute final contracts with the 
recommended contractor. 
 
 
RATIONALE: 
 
The C.O. administration building is made of two buildings which range in age from 
nearly 70 years to nearly 100 years. The last renovation of significance in the building 
was completed in 1990, but most of the building’s finishes date to beyond that. Very 
little has been done to the building from a structural standpoint in many decades.  
 
 
BUDGETARY INFORMATION: 
 
Capital Projects 
 
 
RESOURCE PERSONNEL: 
 
Phillip Francis, Director of Operations 
 
 
EXHIBITS: 
 
Attached 
 
 
PF/ko 
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